Equity Committee Meeting Notes
Thursday, May 12, 2016       1:00-2:30 p.m. / Room 229
Committee members present:  Classified: Chuck Helms; Faculty: Mary Bogan (co-chair), Sylvia Pimentel, Jose Miranda; Managers: Mark Greenhalgh (co-chair); Students: Rita Wainess 
Resource members present: Campus Communications: Lisa McPheron; Disability Support Services: Ruth Sipple; Equity: Deb Perkins; Institutional Research: Megan Sirna; LLRISPS: Dani Wilson; Umoja: Tami Brooks; Veterans Resource Center: Aghabi Rangel
I. 2015-2016 Mid-Year Funding Update and Spending
a. Deb gave an update of the 2015-2016 spending. Approximately $1 million has been spent at this point. 
b. A summary sheet was distributed which showed the additional funding requests as well as the amount that will be returned. The difference is around $212,000. However, we are still waiting to hear back from the State Chancellor’s Office about the additional funds we requested in March. We should find out soon if we will receive those funds. We requested $190,000 from the state.

i. If we receive those funds, the committee feels comfortable approving all of the additional requests for funding.

c. This week an additional opportunity was sent from the State Chancellor’s Office giving colleges the chance to apply for Special Reallocation Funds. These funds need to be used by December 31, 2016 and should focus on Veterans, Foster Youth, mental health, and creating an equity culture/staff development. Deb will be contacting individuals involved with these programs to try to get a request submitted before the May 25 deadline.
II. 2016-2017 Proposals
a. We received 30 proposals for 2016-2017 with funding requests coming in around $3.2 million. 
b. Mark discussed five options he thought could be used to decide how to allocate funds to start the discussion.
i. All proposals could be funded at the same level as 2015-2016; any increases would need additional justification.

1. Deb mentioned that if we funded all proposals at 10% more than what they had received in 2015-2016 or the amount they requested (if less than previously received), the total amount would be just over $2 million.
ii. All proposals could be funded at the same level as 2015-2016 and see how much is remaining to decide how to allocate.

iii. All proposals will be rated according to the rubric. Based on the ratings, the proposals will be prioritized and funding will be given based on highest rating.

iv. Look at proposals more closely and focus on disproportionately impacted groups only. Limit funding programs that have a campus-wide focus.

v. Have a blanket statement about not funding certain things (books, travel, and hospitality) to reduce costs of all proposals.

c. There was discussion about which of these ideas (or others) might work best.
i. There was discussion about disagreeing with not funding certain programs since we said we were committed to continuing to support currently-funded projects.

ii. A 10% increase approach would allow for a compromise. One challenge of this is that some programs started by requesting a small amount not knowing the size of the population or scope of work while others requested large amounts initially. 
iii. The committee may need to take each proposal on a case-by-case basis because some programs are moving forward based on expectation of funding (Puente already added second cohort for fall).

d. We are expecting to receive between $1.8-2 million for 2016-2017. A portion of the 2016-2017 proposals could potentially be funded by the Special Reallocation funds but we won’t know about those funds until mid to late June. Also, the Special Reallocation funds have to be spent by December 31, so if projects weren’t completed they would need additional funding for the second half of the year. 
e. There was a comment to continue to support programs that are doing well. A large portion of the proposal form focused on accountability—what has been completed. That information could be used in the decision-making process.

i. Megan shared that a lot of data that had been reported was anecdotal rather than quantitative at this point. Megan or someone from the OIRP will meet will all programs to discuss how to move forward with data collection.

f. There were a lot of staffing requests. We want to maintain the positions that were already created but there is concern about how many full-time positions can be created and supported.

g. There was discussion about how the requests fit with program review. If a request was included in Program Review but not endorsed by the Program Review Committee that shows that the Program Review Committee did not feel there was enough evidence to justify the request. 
h. Another issue that was raised was concern about duplication of services or overlap with populations served. We will watch for that and continue to encourage collaboration. 
i. The general consensus was to try to allocate a 10% increase but allow for a rationale of why there should be an additional increase.

j. We will ask everyone to resubmit a new budget sheet identifying essential activities that contribute to their intended outcomes and how they address the disproportionately impacted students. 

i. An email will be sent to all program coordinators asking them to resubmit the budget sheet by Friday, May 20.

Next meeting: Thursday, May 26
